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Letter dated 14 December 1.984 from the Permanent Representative 
of Afqhanistan to the United Nations addressed to the 

Secretary-General 

I have the honour to inform you that a spokesman of the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs of the Democratic Republic of Afghanistan stated, on 12 December 1984. that 
as a result of shellings of long-range and heavy weapons by the aggressive 
Pakistani military forces, stationed in the vicinity of Afghanistan territory, on 
Pishangro village of Kunar province at 12:00 noon on 8 December 1984, a girl was 
injured and a number of houses were destroyed. 

Similarly, the spokesman added, as a result of shellings by heavy weaponry 
from Pakistani territory on the military qarrison of Kunar province at 11:00 on 
10 December 1984, a member of the military personnel of the garrison was seriously 
injured. 
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In connection with these aggressions, the Char+ d'Affaires of the Pakistan 
Embassy in Kabul was summoned to the Ministry of Fore&n Affairs on 
12 December 1984~ and the following was conveyed to him by the In-Charqe of the 
First Political Department: 

"The DeneXatic Republic of Afghanistan considers these irresponsible, 
provocative and armed aqgressions of the Pakistani authorities, which 
intensify tensions on the frontiers of the two countries, as a serious threat 
to peace in the region and strongly protests to the Government of Pakistan in 
this regard. 

"The Democratic Republic of Afghanistan once again points out that the 
Pakistani concerned authorities must discontinue immediately their armed 
agqreSsiOn aqainst the territory of the Democratic Republic of Afghanistan; 
otherwise, the heavy responsibility for the unpleasant consequences of such 
hostile actions shall be totally borne by the concerned authorities of 
Pakistan." 

I have further the honour to request Your ExceLlency to arranqe for the 
circulation of this letter as a document of the General Assembly, under agenda 
items 68, 69, 123, 124, 129 and 143, and of the Security Council. 

(Signed) M. Farid ZARIF 
Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 
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